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1810 D Street 

Forest Grove, OR  97116 

 

 

Air Quality Intel Permit Coordinator, George Davis 

Official Written Testimony 

DEQ Northwest Region  

2020 SW 4th Avenue, Suite 400  

Portland, OR 97201  

 

October 2, 2013 

 

Dear Mr. Davis, 

 

My wife and I are very concerned about the amount and kind of toxic air emissions 

that Intel is proposing to be allowed to emit to their neighbors in the Portland 

Metropolitan area.  Air emissions travel in many directions during different times 

of the year, but I have learned that the prevailing winds are toward Oregon City 

and East Portland.  Is that true?   

 

Is it also true that Intel has been emitting Fluorine related toxic chemicals in 

violation of its current permit?  If so, why haven’t you fined them for doing so, or 

required them to resubmit their application as a major source of pollutants.  It 

seems that if I failed to pay my state income taxes, I would have to pay a fine or go 

to jail or....  And Intel’s emitting of Fluorides and its combination with other 

chemicals has been shown to be injurious to people, especially the young, the not 

healthy individuals, and the aged.  

 

My wife and I are in our 90s and we certainly do not want our health compromised 

by Intel’s emissions.  But just as important to us, is that we do not want our 

children and our grandchildren’s health compromised by Intel’s emissions; 

especially since if Intel was held to a very high standard of emission controls and 

was required to have continuous air monitors, they could reduce the toxic 

substances/chemicals they release into the air that we all breathe.  Please make 

Intel not only comply with State and Federal Environmental Rules and 

Regulations, but go beyond those and protect the health and safety of its neighbors. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Del and Stella Schrag 


